
Wolf River Lutheran High School

NEWSLETTER
August 10, 2022

Introducing Mrs. Sarah Reichle - The New
Biology, Physical Science and Art Teacher

Greeting Families and Supporters,

It doesn’t seem possible that next Wednesday will be the first day

for the 2022 - 2023 school year.  This summer has given all of us a

time to rejuvenate and prepare for another school year.

There have been a few changes at the school.  We have hired a part

time teacher to teach Biology, Physical Science and Art classes.  Mr.

Bierbaum will be teaching Old Testament to both Freshman and Sophomore students, and Physical

Education.  Mr. Berkesch will be teaching Christian Doctrine/Comparative Religions, Senior Religion and

Latin.  Senora Castro is teaching three Spanish classes this year which is exciting. This year students

will be studying Psychology with me, Mrs. K.  I am thrilled to be able to teach in my field of study.  If you

haven’t met our new administrative assistant, Mrs. Brendemuehl, make sure to stop in and say hi!

As we put the finishing touches on preparation for this year, remember to give thanks to the Lord for all

things!  He is truly an awesome God!

Blessings, Mrs. Kosmerchock

VERSE FOR TODAY: Where can we go when all the walls fall

and all the armies crumble and all hope is lost? To the eternal

God, who is our Father. He preserved Israel through the most

difficult of times, protected the Bible from those who would

eradicate it, and has led his Church through troubles and

triumphs through the centuries. He will do the same with us until

he brings us home to himself.

HOT LUNCH SCHEDULE - Hot lunch starts September 7th,

but Mrs. K with the help of volunteers will be serving lunch on

August 17, 24, and 31st for the students. Letitia Ehlens will

be the lunch coordinator for this school year. Attached is the hot lunch schedule with assigned dates

and groups.  Please notify Letitia at letitiaehlen@gmail.com if you are able to serve lunch on your

schedule dates.

SCRIP NEWS - Thank you for completing the survey for local businesses for our SCRIP program.  We

will be stocking Luigi’s, Farm Inn, Books and Beans, and El Tequita. The SCRIP program is a school

fundraiser.  Let's work together to grow the program.  If you order online through Raise Right (SCRIP)

you receive 50% of the rebate for school fees.

GRADUATE EMAILS - Please email Mrs. K. the graduate emails and new addresses so that they can be

added to the Alumni list and continue to receive school newsletters.  Thank you.
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BUSSING NEWS - Just a reminder that students that will be utilizing the bussing service with

Kobussen need to register on our website for the fall or call them at 715-280-3001.  Bussing is available

the first day of school.    They will notify us if students are riding the bus.  They will be picking up

students at 3:05 p.m. this year instead of 3:20 p.m. the end of our school day.

A Look Ahead…………………...
August 17 - First day of School

Sept 1-2 - No School - Students at Fair Parking

Sept. 5 - No School - Labor Day

Sept. 8 - Picture Day

THEME T-SHIRTS FOR ALL STUDENTS, STAFF AND FAMILIES

Please call or email the school office at 715-745-2400 or email office@wolfriverlhs.org with your

student’s size by Friday morning so that the t-shirt order can be placed this week. The cost is $7.00

per t-shirt. Please send the money to school on the first day of school if you have not done so already.

Our goal is to show our theme “Making Disciples for Life” as we serve in the community.

T-shirt front Back of T-Shirt

“Go and make disciples of all nations…” Matthew 28:19-20

WOLF RIVER LUTHERAN HIGH SCHOOL

T-Shirt color will be Royal Blue and printed by Speedy

T’s in Shawano.

Aaron Olson, a freshman this fall is volunteering at the

school working in our flower beds to make ready for school

next week!
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WOLF RIVER LUTHERAN HIGH SCHOOL

2022 - 2023 HOT LUNCH PROGRAM
Wolf River Lutheran High School serves a hot lunch every Wednesday that is coordinated by
the student body parents.  The parents are divided into teams with each team having a group
leader that coordinates the menu for their team.  The group leaders ask each team member to
prepare and bring an item or two to school on their scheduled lunch date to serve to the students and
staff.

Each group will serve on the assigned date.  If there is no school on the Wednesday of your week or
if there is an early dismissal, hot lunch will not be scheduled.

Lunch is served from 11:42 a.m. - 12:08 p.m..  If you are serving, please arrive 35-40 minutes prior
to serving to make sure you have enough time to set up.  Paper products and plasticware are
supplied in the kitchen, along with serving utensils.  We have microwaves, an oven, a stovetop, and
Nesco’s for you to use if needed.  We also ask that you clean up after the meal and make sure that
everything is washed and returned to its appropriate location.

If you or anyone in your family is not feeling well, PLEASE let your group leader know that you will be
unable to prepare food that week. Please make sure to communicate with your group leader if there
are any other concerns.

Hot Lunch Program Group List
Group 1 Group 2
Kelly & Ruben Ramirez* – Group Leaders Jay & Angie Schultz* – Group Leaders
David & Erika Kaiser Scott & Tammy Behnke
Ashley Kazynski* Letitia Ehlen
Heidi Genke Tracy Kersten *
Karon & Dustin Bouwma Peggy Hammond *
Galina & Travis Kariean (MacVittie) Janelle & Jason Lange
Tamara Peppler Sarah & Nathan Reichle
Tim & Wendi Vanden Brook Kristine Wynkoop-Withrow (Ferrington)
Matthew & April Young Whitney and Michael Shaver (Evian)

Group 3
Collin & Kelly Arvey* – Group Leaders
Tim & Georgina Klockziem
LeeAnn Smith
Stepanie & Steve Smith*
Amy & Paul Kroenke *
Scott & Samara Bohmbach
Steve Olson
Lisa & Jeremy Schmoll

(*Stated they may be available to serve lunch.) Please let us know if you can serve.
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This year, our program will be starting on September 7, 2022,  with September 7 being the first day for hot
lunch. Each group will be assigned a specific Wednesday every 3 weeks as there are 3 lunch groups.
Please see the assigned dates for your group to serve on the back page. Your group leader will be getting
in touch with you before your scheduled week to plan your menu.  Thank you for your participation in the
Wolf River Lutheran High School hot lunch program. It is greatly appreciated!

Letitia Ehlen
Hot Lunch Program Coordinator (Accepted the position)
PH 715-584-1742
Email letitiaehlen@gmail.com

Hot Lunch Groups and Dates

Group # Date Group # Date

1 9/7/2022 1 2/8/2023

2 9/14/2022 2 2/15/2023

3 9/28/2022 3 2/22/2023

1 10/5/2022 1 3/1/2023

2 10/12/2022 2 3/15/2023

3 10/26/2022 3 3/22/2023

1 11/2/2022 1 3/29/2023

2 11/16/2022 2 4/12/2023

3 12/15/2022 3 4/19/2023

1,2,3 1/4/2023
8th grade visit day

1 5/3/2023

1 1/11/2023 2 5/10/2023

2 1/18/2023

3 1/25/2023
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